
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

I am excited to share another month of ministry from Butte, Montana with you 
today.  It’s only been a month since the last letter, but a lot has been going on.  We have 
been super busy, but God has been blessing every step of the way.  We have officially 
started Grace Baptist Church! 

As I write, tomorrow will be the seventh Thursday night Bible study since we 
started on March 10th.  We have been doing a verse-by-verse study through the Gospel of 
John and had great reception to it.  We have had a solid core of five individuals that have 
been coming to these studies and all but one I believe is saved, but the one is searching, 
and we are praying that he would come to the Saviour soon. 

We held our week of “Get Acquainted” meetings on April 10th – 14th at 7:00 pm 
each night.  We had nineteen first time visitors throughout the week and visiting churches 
from around the state.  I am grateful for each church that came and helped us by 
sponsoring a night.  Even with the threat of more than a foot of snow for that Tuesday, we 
still had visitors come.  It was a great encouragement to see this many first-time visitors 
come out even with the weather we had.  We had one person come with our door hanger 
in her hand and another that came because we left one on his door.  It’s encouraging to 
hear that these are working in an area where many said it wouldn’t do any good.  We will 
keep distributing these until every door has a copy of our John/Romans booklets.  I want 
to thank Bro. Jeremy Rowland (BCPM) and each church that came and helped during this 
awesome week of meetings and for the individuals that came out, some over two 
thousand miles to get here. 

The Grand Opening services were held on Resurrection Sunday (April 17th) and 
we had right at twenty in attendance for our Sunday morning service.  We have since 
started our Sunday School and afternoon services.  We have some work to do in building 
attendance there, but in time, God will build his church.  I am also happy to report a 
couple additional supporting churches this month that we are very grateful for.  We could 
still use some additional support, so we would appreciate your prayerful consideration of 
that need. 

Thank you again for your faithful prayers and financial support of this ministry 
and our family.  We are grateful for each of you and have felt your prayers.  Continue to 
pray for growth of the congregation spiritually and that additional people will come in.  
Pray that God will give me and my family exactly what we need as we minister here. 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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